MEMORANDUM

TO:

JOHN WESTRA

FROM:

DANIEL A. NELSON

DATE:

1/11/2000

SUBJECT:

WATER DISTRICT 57D (SINKER CREEK) ANNUAL MEETING

DAN

John this memo is to let you know what transpired at the Sinker Creek annual meeting. The district maintained all of the same officers and the same watermaster. They also voted to maintain the same compensation as last year for the watermaster. The budget was left the same with option of increasing it if they decide to supply workers compensation insurance. I was asked to research the need for workers compensation insurance and I agreed to do this. I spoke briefly about the status of the Snake River Basin Adjudication (SRBA), lateral ditch legislation and application and transfer fees. I also spoke about the watermaster training and the agreed to send their water master to this training.

When I got back I contacted you and on the urging of Gary Spackman, Tim Luke concerning the workers compensation insurance issue. I wrote the attached letter to them and sent the booklet that you gave me. Also attached to this memo is the correspondence I had with Tim Luke for your records.